STAFFORDSHIRE LOCAL OPTICAL COMMITTEE

Minutes of the meeting held at Yarnfield Park Training & Conference Centre, Stone
On Monday 8th January 2018.

PRESENT:
Stewart Townsend, Mark McCracken, Alison Lowell, John Hollins, Ian Meadows, Shelley Stubbs, Mike Cody, Richard Webb, Stephen Cotton, Stephen Marshall, Satinder Mahal, Alexa Long, Jim Heath and Delia Cliffe
1. APOLOGIES
Amanda Alamanos, Irfan Razvi, Judy Lea, Sue Cutts, Clive Marchant and Sarah Edge
2. MINUTES
The minutes of the last meeting had been circulated prior to the meeting. It was proposed by Stewart Townsend that the minutes be taken as read and accurate, and seconded by Ian Meadows and agreed unanimously. A Declaration of Interest form was passed around for completion.
3. MATTERS ARISINGS
There were no matters arising.
4. AREA TEAM ITEMS 

There was no representative from the Area Team present, however Delia Cliffe advised that for QI0 most replies are now in. A meeting to plan in the visits is on 22nd January. The relevance of some of the questions is also being looked into. 
All contract variations are now going through the Halesfield office and dealt with by Julie Rawlinson . The PPV process is being looked at and David Brown is looking at doing some training based on what they have been doing in Birmingham.

Mark McCracken advised that there has been a delayed payment of the CET grant. PCSE have said all payments will be made in December or January. If payment is not received by end of January (provided claim was submitted by 31st Oct 2017) the practice should contact the Customer Support Centre. Alison Lowell to send email to database to see if anyone is having any difficulties.
5. OPTOMETRIC ADVISOR REPORT
This has been incorporated into the Area Team report.
6. CHAIRMAN’S BUSINESS
Mark McCracken advised that Royal Wolverhampton Trust has now moved ophthalmology provision from County Hospital into Cannock Chase Hospital. There is now a email address to enable electronic referrals for MECS, however we are waiting for Cegedim to incorporate this into the module.
Mark advised that he had received notification from Andrew Brown that the Staffordshire Diabetic Screening Programme will be phasing out screening in Staffordshire optometry practices. It will be done on a phased basis by CCG area, Stafford and Surrounds and Cannock Chase to go first followed quarterly by South East Staffs & Seisdon Peninsular, Stoke on Trent and North Staffs and finally East Staffs. The reason for the ending of the opticians’ practice screening is purely financial – The screening budget has gone down by a quarter. Practices will be offered SLAs at the current rate of remuneration for the appropriate timescale.
Mark advised that Alastair Kelcher has resigned from the committee. It has been decided to advertise this as a performer vacancy as this is the area we are lacking in.
7. BREAK OUT SESSIONS

An update was provided by each sub-group lead. 

Judy Lea was not present but provided a report - Andrew Brown is keen to introduce a new e-referral type system for all of medical retina and possibly beyond, where there would be one secure nhs.net email to refer all patient details along with attachments of fields, photos and OCTs (if done) to help them with triaging the patient & booking them the correct first appointment. A pilot is about to be carried out. Sue Cutts suggested a programme of 3 CET events throughout the year, including a talk at the AGM, but needs to be relevant to both DOs and Optometrists. Sue also suggested that there are pre-approved CET discussion workshops in dispensing or contact lenses that we could use towards the end of the year (3 points).

Mike Cody advised that the information about Contact Lens Opticians and Dispensing Opticians is now on the patient section of the website. He is working on contact lens and low vision information.
John Hollins advised that he has spoken with Matt Jinkinson who’s costs for their website have amounted to £2,000 - £3,000. John has contacted a few providers and costs potentially will be around £700.  Alison Lowell to contact SS Internet to see what the cost would be to include a MECS tab on our existing website.

Shelley Stubbs advised that the Facebook and Twitter pages are now set up. We need to be clear who we are targeting before we can decide what information we will provide. 
8. SOUTH STAFFS COMMUNITY EYECARE SERVICES 
Mark McCracken advised that there had been a delay to the South Staffs shared care payments. Sean McDonnell has confirmed that all invoices up to Oct 2017 have been sent to finance for processing.
Mark also mentioned that the Wet AMD fast track referral forms that are in use in the north can be used now for referrals from South Staffordshire into Royal Wolverhampton Trust. 
Mark advised that in the Choice and Referral centre there will soon be a triage clinician to deal with routine referrals from South Staffs practices as well as the North.
9. NORTH STAFFS COMMUNITY EYECARE SERVICES
Mark McCracken mentioned that Irfan Razvi and Alison Lowell had a meeting with HIS. For the go live date we are looking at February but still waiting for the CCG contract variation. 
10. SASPEC REPORT

Stewart Townsend advised that the bank account’s balance is increasing. An agreement was reached to pay LOC for Alison Lowell’s SASPEC work. 

11. LOCSU CENTRAL SUPPORT UNIT
Mike Cody advised that had not attended the last board meeting so will provide us with an update at the next meeting.
12. ABDO REPORT 
As Clive Marchant was not present, no report was given.
13. DATE OF NEXT MEETING

Officers – 12th February 2018
LOC – 12th March 2018
M McCracken
Chairman
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